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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330,  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

 

Hudson’s Hope Rod & Gun Club  

Annual Dinner, Auction & Dance 
 

Saturday, April 21st, 2018 
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

Cocktails at 5:00PM 
Dinner at 6:00PM 

Dance/Social at 9:00PM 
  

 Dinner & Dance Tickets - $35.00/ per person  
Sorry, no minors allowed 

 

Tickets sold at Legacy Village Market & Marg’s Mini Mart 
 

Door Prizes * Live & Silent Auction * 50/50 Draw * Raffles * Guts Auction 
 

**Includes a Safe Ride Home by the Lions Van** 

 

For more information contact Royce Stark at 250-783-0587 
This is a cash/cheque only event 
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Join us for Mother’s Day  
The Hudson’s Hope Lions Club 
 

       invites you to…. 
 

          Steak & Lobster Dinner & Social 
 

Saturday, May 12th @ 6:00 pm   
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

 

   Steak & Lobster Dinner: $40.00     Lobster Dinner: $35.00 

   Steak Dinner: $25.00              Lobster Take Out: $25.00 
 

  Dinner tickets available from:  
  Johanna Dupuis at 783-0732 or Johanna@hudsonshope.ca  
 

Dinner tickets MUST be picked up  
and paid for by May 4th. 
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Community Report - River of the Peace Metis Society 
 

River 6of the Peace Metis Society held their very first family day on 

February 12, 2018 at the Pearkes Centre with great success. To help 

fund this project, a grant was approved through the government and 

Greta Goddard, and our youth representatives, Skyler Paice and     

Megan Matus. The chili and buns were well appreciated due to the  

bitterly cold weather. The community support was wonderful and our 

members  appreciated being able to enjoy the activities provided. 
 

March 2018 we are partner sharing with the Northeast Aboriginal Business Centre.  

We invited this group to attend our last meeting and our members were informed 

of all the help that the Business Centre offers. We are presently conducting a work-

shop through the Centre for people wanting to start their own business. This will be 

a huge help to our community members for information and advice.   
 

River of the Peace Metis Society hosted a Metis Poverty Reduction Community    

Engagement Session through the MNBC and Gail Parenteau on March 17, 2018. 
 

River of the Peace Metis Society has put a proposal in to the District of Hudson’s 

Hope for 7 – 15 yr. old children which would include music lessons, voice lessons & 

study, dance/movement, art (painting, pottery, etc.), outdoor physical activities & 

exploration and sports/physical activities. 
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Reward Offered. 
The District of Hudson’s Hope would like to buy back 
your unused water tokens. If you have any hidden in 
the change pocket drop them off and we would be 

happy to provide cash value for the token. 

 
 
 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR  AWARD and  

YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD  
 

DID YOU GET YOUR NOMINATIONS IN?  
 

Deadline for nominations is  
April 13th, 2018. 

Nomination forms are available at the District Office, on the Hudson’s Hope 
Website, or contact clerk@hudsonshope.ca for more information. 

CARETAKER WANTED 
 

Portage Mountain Yacht Club: Established in 1969, it is a private member club, made up 

of boaters and campers alike. It is located on the beautiful Williston Lake, near Hudson’s 
Hope, BC. 
Position is for 6 months, (May to October), with Salary based on experience, accommoda-
tions are included. 
Duties include but not limited to the following: 

● Grounds keeper (mow grass, removal of drift wood, yard clean up) ● Fueling boats 
● Building, equipment and water system maintenance (clean up and fixing, painting)  

● Daily security rounds ● Assist the Staff Captain with the Annual Fishing Derby, as needed 
For more information call: Ken Karpiak @  250-793-3723 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 

(250) 783-1076  

nicole@remaxaction.ca 

MLS # R2237100                    11141 BEATTIE DRIVE                $339,000.00  

 
THIS +1200 SQUARE FOOT HOUSE FEATURES A GUEST HOUSE, LARGE      

HEATED SHOP WITH 2 LARGE DOORS AND METAL ROOF, GARDEN, FRUIT 
TREES AND HOUSE GOT A NEW ROOF 3 YEARS AGO.  

12 ACRES RIGHT ON OUTSKIRTS OF TOWN. GREAT PROPERTY! 
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Editors,  
 

health concerns for Hudson Hope  

residents, with an  estimated one in three Canadians knowing someone who is living 

with dementia.  
 

The non-profit Alzheimer Society of B.C. offers a free dementia support service in 

your region that can help them access services. Laurie DeCroos, the Support and 

please contact the Society's Ben Rawluk (brawluk@alzheimerbc.org) know if you'd 

like to talk with her. 
 

Gord 

 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

Monday, March 19, 2018                                                For Immediate Release 
 

Families affected by dementia receive support almost a year earlier when 

referred to First Link® dementia support 
 

One of the most important building blocks necessary to creating a truly dementia-

friendly province – where people living with dementia, their caregivers and their 

families are welcomed, acknowledge and supported – is ensuring that people have 

access to the support and education that they need, when they need it. The        

Alzheimer Society of B.C. connects with British Columbians affected by dementia 

through First Link® dementia support. 
 

While individuals and families in Hudson Hope can visit the nearest Regional        

Resource Centre or call the First Link® Dementia Helpline (1-800-936-6033) at any 

point in the dementia  journey, one of the most important ways they can connect to 

First Link® dementia support is through a referral from a health-care provider. 
 

“Because of the stress and stigma associated with a diagnosis of dementia, it can 

take families time to adjust to their new situation. On average, families may wait up 

to 11 months   before they connect to First Link® for help,” says Laurie DeCroos, 

Support and Education  Coordinator at the Society’s Northern Interior, Skeena and 

Peace Resource Centre. “A referral at the time of diagnosis ensures that families are 

being supported during time that can be critical for advanced planning and develop-

ing support networks.” 
 

When a health-care provider refers someone to First Link®, the Alzheimer Society of 

B.C. will reach out to them to ensure that they have the option to receive services 

that will assist in maintaining their quality of life as much as possible as the disease 

progresses. While a referral at the time of diagnosis is ideal, people can be referred 

to First Link® at any point in the dementia journey.  

 

brawluk@alzheimerbc.org
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Dr. Jonathan Fine, a general practitioner in Quesnel, is an avid champion of First 

Link® and the services offered through it. “We may only see an individual or family 

once or twice, but with a First Link® referral we know they will be provided with 

ongoing support,” Dr. Fine says. “Giving the diagnosis is a lot easier when you 

know someone from the Alzheimer Society of B.C. is there to help them through 

the journey.” 
 

People may be referred by many different kinds of health-care providers, whether a 

general practitioner, an assessment clinic or a home and community care case 

manager. “The Alzheimer Society of B.C. values all our health- working 

to build a community of care with us,” says Laurie. 
 

Hudson Hope residents who are concerned about dementia can call the First Link® 

Dementia Helpline (1-800-936-6033) or visit alzheimerbc.org, and are encouraged 

to speak with their health-care provider about whether or not a referral to First 

Link® dementia support would help them.  

 
 

Media contact 
 

Ben Rawluk 

Coordinator, Marketing and Communications 

Alzheimer Society of B.C. 

Phone: 604-742-4912 | Cell: 604-812-4497 

Email: brawluk@alzheimerbc.org 

Website: www.alzheimerbc.org 
 

About dementia  

Dementia is a term that describes a general group of brain disorders. Symptoms 

include the loss of memory, impaired judgment, and changes in behaviour and  

personality. Dementia is progressive, degenerative and eventually terminal. 
 

About the Alzheimer Society of B.C. 

Families across British Columbia are affected by Alzheimer’s disease or other      

dementias. The Alzheimer Society of B.C.’s ultimate vision is a world without      

dementia; that vision begins with a world where people living with the disease are 

welcomed, acknowledged and included. Working in communities throughout the 

province, the Society supports, educates and advocates for people with dementia, 

as well as enabling research into the disease. As part of a national federation, the 

Society is a leading authority on the disease in Canada. 

 

ALZHEIMER SOCIETY OF B.C. 

300 – 828 West 8 Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 1E2 
 

PHONE: 604-681-6530  FAX: 604-669-6907  TOLL FREE: 1-800-667-3742 
 

WEBSITE: www.alzheimerbc.org  E-MAIL: info@alzheimerbc.org 

CHARITABLE REGISTRATION BN #11878 4891 RR0001 

mailto:brawluk@alzheimerbc.org
http://www.alzheimerbc.org
http://www.alzheimerbc.org
mailto:info@alzheimerbc.org
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April at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
 

Thank you to all that attended the Hudson’s Hope Historical Society AGM on 

March 15th. A big Thank you to our wonderful board and volunteers.  
 

Have you every wondered where the name of your street comes from? In Hudson’s 

Hope the majority of the streets are named after the pioneers, men and women that 

came to the area and settled, farmed, trapped and traded. Over the next couple of 

months, we will be giving you a little history on the people that your streets are 

named after!  
 

n 

was a BC Provincial Police officer, stationed in Fort St 

John (in 1910-11), who on patrol had visited Hudson’s 

Hope and envisioned it as a beautiful townsite. In 1912, 

Jamieson led a group which included Mackie Smith, Dr. 

Fredette and the Landry Brothers overland from Edmon-

ton. They left Edmonton on February 14th of 1912, along 

the way they added to their party, with Dudley Shaw, 

Fred Monteith and Bill Carter all joining them on the   

journey. The journey was very muddy, and they had to 

struggle with their team of horses and sleigh, but even-

tually they arrived in Hudson’s Hope on March 29, 1912.  Over the coming months 

the land was surveyed, and the Jamieson’s group claimed property along the river 

on either side of the HBC trading post building houses and starting to farm, or trap. 
 

Summer Student Needed: The museum is now accepting applications for our 

Summer Student positions. The museum is looking for a Digitization Assistant and a 

Curator Assistant. Job dates would be from May 14 – Sept 2, 2018, Wage: $15/hr 

30 hours/week. 
 

Job Description: Collate artifact documentation to complete an inventory of arti-

facts on display in exhibition areas and outdoor cabins. Upload data onto database.  

Some accessioning will be necessary, guiding tours and working in the gift shop. Ex-

perience working with data entry and working in a library or museum an asset.    

Applicant must be a full-time student, who is returning to school in the fall. 

Please send or drop off resume to the museum before April 25th, 2018. 
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on April 19th, 2017 at 1 pm in St 

Peter’s Church Hall. Our monthly meetings will be rotating between 1 pm and 7pm 

in 2018, depending the month- please watch for reminders for the time.  Everyone 

is welcome at historical meetings. If you would like any further information, please 

call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca  

Winter Hours are 9- 4:30 Monday to Friday.  

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  

Tom Jamieson 

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca


           April 2018                                11                                               The Bulletin 

Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. Hopefully Spring will be here soon 

but it is so nice now that the days are getting longer. I hope everyone enjoyed 

Spring Break and the Easter weekend. 

 

Just a reminder that on April 3rd, the Lions Club sponsors and helps out at the  

annual Jam Can where the school kids get to try their hand at curling. Feel free to 

come on down to the curling rink to watch the action! 

 

On Saturday, April 28th, the District of Hudson’s Hope will be hosting a Volunteer  

Appreciation BBQ in Beattie Park from 11 am – 2 pm. The Lions Club will be    

serving up burgers and dogs in honor of all the amazing volunteers that are in our 

community. Come on out and enjoy the day! 

 

May 12th is also a date to mark on you calendar for the Mother’s Day Steak and    

Lobster Dinner. Tickets will go on sale mid-April.  It’s a great opportunity to treat 

your Mom or yourself to a scrumptious dinner of juicy steak, fresh East Coast  

Lobster (flown in special for the day) and all the trimmings!  Don’t miss out! 

 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 

@ hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always 

looking for new members! 

 

As Winston Churchill once said, “We make a living by what we get, but we make a 

life by what we give”. 

 
 

Submitted with pride 

 

 
 

Roary   

 

 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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          DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S  

Last month I was looking for crocuses.  Now, four weeks later, it looks less like 

spring than it did a month ago and instead of crocuses, there’s just more snowballs!  

Enough, already!   

 

Solar on line: 

 

The full solar array went on-line on March 9th.  Although panel installation and    

wiring on our side was completed in the fall, Hydro had to do some preparation to 

receive the generated electricity. Peace Energy Co-op is now working on the    

monitoring and display system so that the District and the public will be able to go 

on-line to see how much electricity is being generated by each building. There won’t 

be much now with the snow build-up on the panels, but as the snow melts off, it 

will pick up.  Moch Electric was happy with the generating test they did at the Arena 

and Public Works Shop in early March. It’s a good time to have some self-

generation: hydro rates go up 3% on April 1st!   

 

The Hudson’s Hope Solar Project will be officially commissioned on Saturday, June 

2nd. To celebrate the event there will be a community barbecue as well as tours of 

the various arrays and a demonstration of the monitoring system. 

 

Grants and Grant Writer: 

 

Adlard Consulting won the grant-writing contract to assist groups in finding and 

applying for grants.  Contact is Chris Maundrell.  Phone 250-785-0632.  We’ll be 

asking them to come to Hudson’s Hope soon in order to meet groups who may be 

looking for help to find and obtain grants to help them with their activities.   

 

The Northern Development Initiative Trust (NDIT) is a major source of grants 

for our area.  They have four intakes of applications per year.  There are two more 

for 2018; deadline for the next intake is May 11th.  A total of $1.6 million is availa-

ble for the last two intakes in the northeast.  You can find more information at their 

website: 

https://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca  

 

If your group would like to apply it’s a good idea to look through the website at the 

various funding envelopes to see where you would fit, and then call and talk to 

NDIT staff as they will tell you what you might be eligible for and also help you 

frame the application so you will be successful.  Phone is 250 561 2525. 

 

 

https://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca
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Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

 

 

 HOPE COUNCIL NEWS 

Telus Meeting: March 13th 

 

About 20 people were on hand for the meeting with Telus representatives on 

March 13th. Although there were some problems and ongoing issues, Telus was 

happy overall with their pilot project in Hudson’s Hope. The high speed fibre has 

worked well in the areas where it was offered, but in the outlying areas, where 

landlines are old and deteriorating, service is not as good. Where landlines have 

been replaced with Telus mobility service, the wrinkles are being ironed out.  

Some people inquired about extending the fibre service. Telus pointed to the ex-

pense, saying that the cost of putting fibre out to Lynx Creek subdivision would be 

approximately $350,000. Beryl Prairie still has poor or no cell service. The Telus 

person dealing with Beryl Prairie is Lance McDonald if you care to discuss your 

specific issue.   

 

Random Tidbit from the Gas Fields: 

 

The highest priced sub-surface land sale in BC during 2017 was a parcel on the 

Farrell Creek Road. Gas from the Farrell area would presumably be carried by the 

soon-to-be constructed North Montney pipeline. 

 

The National Energy Board will be holding a hearing into the Spruce Ridge facility 

and if approved, some economic activity for Hudson’s Hope may result.   

 

There are 24,251 energy wells in BC.  Very few of them have been checked for 

leaks, but of those that have been checked, 144 were leaking. Hence the research 

in Farrell Creek and Beryl Prairie areas to see how gas moves through soil.   

 

 

Happy Easter everyone!  Let us have blue skies, bright sun, and no snow! 
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William John Harasymyk (Bill) of Hudson’s Hope, BC, passed away in  
on March 13, 2018. 
Bill was born in Emo, Ontario on September 22, 1942. His parents William Harasymyk and 
Isabell Harasymyk (Nee: Wilson) named him William after his father and Grandfather. Bill 

was predeceased by his brother Jerry, sisters Ruth Haney and Marilynn Kregar and one son 
Michael Earl Willmore. 
He is survived by his wife Agnes, one daughter, LeeAnn Harasymyk, son David Taggart and 
Harley Willmore, three grandsons, two granddaughters and one great granddaughter. 

Bill moved from Ontario to British Columbia in 1966 in search of employment. He worked for 
logging companies and mining companies. He married Agnes Willmore on August 12, 1967 in 

Merritt, BC. They had LeeAnn while he was working in Canmore, Alberta. 
The family moved back to Merritt, BC, where Bill eventually started his own logging company 
in 1972 where he was sawing ties for the CPR Railroad and doing some land clearing around 
Kamloops, BC. By the year 1979, the bush work started to dwindle somewhat in the area, so 
he was on the lookout for land in the northern part of BC. In 1981 he found the place up in 
the Peace River area, where they cleared, broke and built the ranch known by locals as The 
L&M Ranch. 

Bill was a hardworking, tough, honest man who loved the outdoors. He loved to share his  
tidings with everyone. He will be sadly missed by us all. May he rest in peace. 
The family would like to express their deepest appreciation for all the prayers, support and 
generosity from the wonderful people. We thank you so much. 
There will be no service held at this time. On September 1, 2018 there will be a gathering on 

the ranch which was his favorite place, to celebrate his life. 

        I’m Free   
Don’t grieve for me, for now I’m free 

I’m following the path God laid for me. 

I took his hand when I heard him call 

I turned my back and left it all. 

I could not stay another day 

To laugh, to love, to work and play. 

Tasks left undone must stay that way 

I found the peace at the close of day. 

If my parting has left a void, 

Then fill it with remembered joy, 

A friendship shared, a laugh, a kiss 

Ah yes, these things I too will miss. 

Be not burdened with times of sorrow.  

I wish you the sunshine of tomorrow. 

My life’s been full, I savored much, 

Good friends, good times, a loved one’s touch. 

Perhaps my time seemed all too brief,  

Don’t lengthen it now with undue grief, 

Lift up your heart and share with me, 

God wanted me now, He set me free. 
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Hudson’s Hope StrongStart: 
 

Welcome back from Spring Break! For those of you whom are unfamiliar with our 

StrongStart program we are located at the back entrance of the Hudson’s Hope 

School.  We are open from 9am – 12pm Monday to Friday with the exception of 

statutory holidays. My name is Dee and I am the Early Childhood Education      

Facilitator. 
 

Our parent/child interaction environment offers infant/toddler center, circle      

center, train center, kitchen center, dramatic play center and transportation    

center. Parents also have the option of signing out books from our library bin. We 

have gym times scheduled daily from 9:40am - 10:15. 
 

Congratulations to our monthly door prize winners Lincoln Cryderman, Aria     

Roberge, Angus Alexandrovich and Adalia Gibbs. Remember to enter your name in 

the draw box for this month’s prize! 
 

Thank you to our community members for the kind donation of the toddler rocking 

horse and for the toy walker! 
 

StongStart would also like to take this opportunity to thank BC HYDRO          

COMMUNITY TOWN FUND for their generous monetary donation! 
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Police Report: 
March 2018 

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 30 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. During the month of February, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP issued 30   

Motor Vehicle Warnings and Violation Tickets.  
 

Speed Watch is still seeking volunteers. The program will commence training next 

month. If you have a few hours per month to support road , 

please let us know. Contact Cst. Bill McKenna at 250-783-5241 if interested.  
 

On February 20th, 2018, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP investigated a marihuana grow 

op on a remote property that had been abandoned for some time. The operation 

was no longer active. The file is still under investigation. File 2018-63 refers.  
 

On March 3rd, 2018, police stopped a vehicle driving south on Hwy 29 at a speed of 

155 Km/hr in the 90 Km/hr zone.  The driver was issued several violation tickets.  
 

On March 15th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a report of an unrespon-

sive driver stopped on Canyon Drive.  The driver was assessed and failed a road-

side breath test. The driver was issued a 90 day driving prohibition and the vehicle 

was impounded.  
 

On March 16th, 2016, Hudson’s Hope RCMP arrested a female found to be breaching 

release conditions. The female is facing further charges including assaulting a     

police officer.  
 

On March 17th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a driving complaint on 

Hwy 29. The driver was arrested for impaired driving, an outstanding warrant, and 

possession of drugs. Charges have been forwarded to the Provincial Crown Office.  
 

On March 17th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a vehicle on Hwy 29 after    

observing it to be travelling at 153 Km/Hr in the 90 Km/Hr zone. The driver was 

issued several violation tickets and the vehicle was towed. 
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 

Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/ for advice on sub-

mitting tips online and to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   

 
Cst. William McKenna 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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Distracted Driving and the Law: 
 

 

According to section 214.2 of the Motor Vehicle 

Act, a driver cannot operate a hand-held electronic 

device (including hand-held cellphones, 

smartphones, tablets and other electronic         

hand-held devices such as music players, GPS 

Navigation Systems, etc.). Also, a driver cannot         

communicate using text messages or email on any 

type of electronic device. Drivers in the Graduated 

Licensing Program.(GLP) are restricted from using 

hands-free cellphones while driving. Drivers with a 

regular licence are permitted to use hands-free 

cellphones and devices that can be operated with 

one touch or voice command, provided that the 

device is securely fixed to the vehicle or worn se-

curely on the driver’s body. 
 

Any driver caught texting, emailing, holding a cell-

phone or other hand-held electronic device while 

driving will be fined $368 and receive four driver 

penalty points (total $543 minimum).  

 
 

 
 

GLP DRIVERS 
 
 

GLP drivers who receive one ticket will have 

their license reviewed by the Superintendent 

and may face driving prohibitions. Fully        

licensed drivers who receive two tickets in a 

year will have their license reviewed by the 

Superintendent and face possible three to six 

months prohibition. In addition to the suspen-

sion, two tickets in one year will cost you 

$1,256 (two fines at $368 each, plus eight 

penalty points at $520) and if you have points 

from other tickets (e.g. speeding), it will cost 

you even more. 

 

From ICBC.com 
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1 2 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 
 

DISTRICT OFFICE 
CLOSED 

22 23 24 25 
 

26 

27 
 

28 29 30 31   

M ay  2 018  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 

SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

21 
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Safety and Bylaw Enforcement 

April Safety Tips – Distracted Driving 
 

Distracted driving. 
 

Even if you're not using your phone, you may still be distracted. Any diversion of 

your attention away from the safe operation of your vehicle, like chatting with pas-

sengers, eating or drinking, or adjusting radio or vehicle settings, can contribute to 

distracted and inattentive driving. We all play a part in making our roads safe – 

when you're behind the wheel, focus on the road. 
 

If you're looking at your phone, you can't see the road. 
 

Checking your phone at a red light may seem harmless, but the truth is using an 

electronic device behind the wheel is a dangerous distraction. Even when stopped, 

it affects your situational awareness. You’re five times more likely to crash if you’re 

using your hand-held phone. 
 

Tips for safe cellphone use. 
 

 No call, text or email is so important it's worth risking your life or the lives of 

others. Let calls go to voicemail and ignore your text messages while driving. 

 Turn it off and put it out of sight or turn on airplane mode to avoid the tempta-

tion to check your phone. 

 Assign a designated texter. Ask your passengers to make or receive calls and 

texts for you.  

 Pull over to make or receive a call when it's safe to do so. For longer journeys, 

look for signs at highway rest areas, some of which now provide free Wi-Fi. 

 Use the 'Do Not Disturb While Driving' feature on iOS devices, 'In-Traffic Reply' 

on Samsung phones, or download a similar app to help you avoid using your 

phone while driving. 
 

Learn the rules of the road. 
 

Don't use your cellphone at a red light. The law applies whenever you're in control 

of the vehicle, whether stopped at a red light or in bumper-to-bumper traffic. 

Keep your hands off. Hands-free means a Bluetooth, wired headset or speaker-

phone that can be operated with one touch or voice commands. Make sure to     

secure the cellphone to the vehicle or attach it on your body before driving. 

If you have a Learner's (L) or Novice (N) licence, you aren't allowed to use any 

electronic device behind the wheel, for any purpose, even in hands-free mode. 

Make sure you understand the law on how to use electronic devices while driving

(RoadSafetyBC) 

 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/bcgovphotos/29583965110/
http://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/driving-and-transportation/driving/publications/electronic-devices-while-driving.pdf
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Bylaw Information April 2018 
 

Animal Control and Licensing Amendment Bylaw 724, 2007 
 

A bylaw to amend the Animal Control and Licensing 

Bylaw No. 589, 1999 The Council of the District of Hudson's Hope, in 

open meeting assembled, enacts as follows: 
 

1. This Bylaw shall be cited as the "Animal Control and Licensing Amend-

ment Bylaw No. 724, 2007". 
 

2. Bylaw No. 589, being the "Animal Control and Licensing Bylaw No. 589, 

1999" is  hereby amended as follows: 
 

(a) by adding the following new definition to Section 2 -  
 

 Definitions: "wildlife" means: 
 

(a)  any member of the family Cervidae, including, but not 

 limited to, deer, moose and elk; and 
 

(b) any mammal prescribed as a fur bearing animal. 
 

(b) by adding a new section 21 under the new heading Feeding of 

 Wildlife Animals as follows: 
 

21. No person shall feed wildlife by putting out any material 

that attracts wildlife to feed except as follows: 
 

(a)  Agricultural crops; 
 

(b)  Distribution of food to livestock; 
 

(c)  Distribution of food to captive wildlife permitted under 

 the Wildlife Act; 
 

(e)  Placement of birdseed that is inaccessible to wildlife; 
 

(f)  Cutting of trees and brush; 
 

(g)  Lawfully trapping wildlife; and 
 

(h)  Lawfully hunting wildlife. 
 

   (c ) by renumbering sections 21 through 35 as sections 22 through 36 

  respectively.  

 

 

Safety and Bylaw Enforcement 
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Last year, 158 B.C. workers died 

from workplace injury or disease. 

 

Now, families and communities 

are left to mourn. 

 

Let’s make our workplaces  

healthy and safe. 

A day to remember lives lost or injured in the workplace and 
to renew our commitment to preventing further tragedies.  
We invite you to join us in showing support for the  
Day of Mourning at our ceremony: 

 

10:00 am, Friday, April 27th 
 

at the Municipal Worker’s Monument 
 

District Office 

This Bylaw shall be cited as the "Hudson's Hope Garbage 

Collection Bylaw No. 838, 2014". 

 

 

Safety and Bylaw Enforcement 
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The Hudson's Hope Playschool  
The Hudson's Hope Playschool is incorporated 

It endeavors to provide a positive, 

respectful, nurturing, safe, secure and inclusive environ-

ment for children to learn at their own pace through   

exploration, play, hands on activities, age  

appropriate and themed programming. 
 

The Hudson's Hope Playschool is open  

Monday to Thursday from 7:30 am to 4:30 pm and  

Fridays from 7:30 to 12:00 noon. 

We offer full days or half day options for children aged 30 

months to 5 years. We follow the school calendar from        

September to June. 

We also offer summer camps in the summer for  

children aged 3 to 12 years of age. 

You can register at any time.  

 

Hudson's Hope Thrift Store 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Thrift Store began operating in 2001 thanks to a group of local 

citizens with a vision. They saw a need in the community to offer financial assistance 

for people travelling to other communities for medical treatment. They also identified 

another very practical need of the community-at-large: a place to shop for affordable 

non-food amenities like clothing and housewares items.   
 

The Hudson’s Hope Thrift Store is owned and operated by the Friends of Hudson’s 

Hope Society. All profits from the Hudson’s Hope Thrift Store are used to assist local 

people who must travel outside of the community to receive medical treatment. The 

Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society also operates the Food Bank as well as the annual 

Hudson’s Hope Christmas Hamper program.  
 

Hours of Operation: 

Monday &Tuesday 1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 

Wednesday to Friday 11:00 am - 4:00 pm  

Saturday 12:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
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              Library  Library Hours  
 

Monday  12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Tuesday  10:00 am – 5:00 pm 
Wednesday   12:00 am – 6:00 pm 
Thursday  11:00 am – 7:00 pm 

Friday    12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Saturday  12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Sunday    Closed 

Effective Labour Day to Victoria Day  

The library will be closed for the Easter long weekend through Monday April 2nd.  

We would like to welcome Lyndsay Deitner to our library team!  She has accepted the 

Casual Library Clerk position and will be filling in where she can.  She will be facilitating her 

first YA programs on April 23rd for Lego Club and April 26th for each of the Tween and Teen 

clubs! 

Home Based Business Event – April 21, 2018 doors open 11 am 

The Hudson’s Hope Public Library Board will be holding a small/home based business sale 

at the Hudson’s Hope School.  There is still room for more vendors, call the library to sign 

up!  Tables are only $15 plus a donation for our draws.  Vendors that signed up before 

March 20th include Northern Rustic Timbers, Barefoot Books, Young Living Essential Oils, 

Tupperware, Paracord Products, Lacy Susan Creations (sewing), Mary Kay, homemade jew-

elry, Tim Viers Photography, Pink Zebra, Parthena, Scentsy and Pampered Chef.  There will 

also be a canteen serving lunch and snacks put on by former board members, Grace Okada 

and Steve Mezger!  Please support our fundraising initiative to maintain library program-

ming and purchase new furniture! 

The following demonstrates the generous support ($1000 or over) that we have received 

since the fall of 2017, and how these funds have been earmarked for use: 

Donor  Amount Direction for funds 

In Memoriam $10,000 Operational buffer, legacy fund from Mills family 

Pembina $5000  YA programs & library improvements 

Telus  $2500  YA programs & library improvements 

Spectra  $2200   Donated in 2017, earmarked for children’s programs 

TransCanada $1000   YA programs & library improvements 

BC Hydro $1000  Little Library installations at DOHH campsites, 2018 

NPSCU            computers Allows a redirection of funds from capital budget 

Of the $21,700 that we obtained through large grants and donations, we have directed ap-

proximately $16,000 toward our operational budget for 2018.  The remaining $5700 will be 

directed toward capital improvements in 2018, with an additional $800 from our reserves.  

These capital improvements will include upgrading furniture in the Reading Room, Young 

Adult section as well as the Children’s Library, prioritized in that order depending on the lev-

el of support that we receive.  Projections for these capital expenditures for the entire pro-

ject is approximately $26,450.  

Did you know that we issue tax receipts for any monetary donation over $20? 

Adult Programs – Amber Norton, Library Director 

Armchair Traveller: If you would like to present a vacation slideshow for one of our li-

brary events, please do not hesitate to call the library or email director.hhpl@pris.ca.   
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Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call us at (250)783-9414 and please 

remember to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

“She didn’t realize she’d been holding her breath until she pushed through the 

wood-grained library doors and exhaled.  A warm feeling came over Luce as 

she looked around the library.  She’d always loved the faintly sweet musty way 

that only a roomful of books smelled. She took comfort in the soft occasional 

sound of turning pages.” 

― Lauren Kate, Fallen 

Conspiracy Book Club: Lost City of the Monkey God, Douglas Preston 

For each book that we discuss, we delve beyond the book to look at conspiracy theories 

stemming directly from or that may just be related to the content of the book.  Members of 

this club enjoy rich conversations of mystery and intrigue about our past, present and fu-

ture… all welcome! Our next meeting is on April 21@3:30 

Walk-In Book Club: Hystopia by David Means is a fictional accounting of the Vietnam 

War.  Compared to Catch-22 and Slaughterhouse-Five, this one is not to be missed!  Did 

you know that this club does not meet?  You read the book, know the current readers list, 

and can chat about the book as you walk about everyday life.  Ask a librarian about joining 

the current readers list. 

Pen Pal Program: Would you like to have a pen pal?  All ages sign up today! 

Young Adult Programs: Shellie Howard, YA Programmer 

Lego Club Mondays from 3:30-4:30 

Tween Club Thursdays from 3:15-4:45 

Teen Club Thursdays from 5:00-7:00 

Children’s Programs – Toni Sandford, Children’s Programmer 

StoryTime & Stay and Play Tuesdays 10:00-11:30am  

We welcome parents and tots at 10 am on Tuesday mornings, and our structured program 

starts around 10:15. Join us for theme-based silly songs, finger plays, stories, crafts and 

activities. April themes: Polar Bears, Pete the Cat, Nursery Rhymes & Ants.  

1000 Books Before Kindergarten - Available to all preschoolers; parents can come and 

join our reading train; earn prizes for each milestone reached. For more information, ask 

Toni about a getting booklet started for your tot. 

Library Club K-Grade 4 Wednesdays 3:30 - 4:30  

With spring upon us, we will be able to get outside and play some games as weather allows.  

April themes: Fireflies, Cultural Day, Bristlebots and Growing Seeds. Thank you so much to 

the team in Dr. Corbett’s Orthodontics office for providing the tooth brushes for our Bristle-

bot day! 

Item Donations –Huge appreciation for our generous donations! 

Candace Dow – bag of kids books  Debbie Stebbe – 4 adult books 

HH Bible Fellowship – craft supplies  Kevin Vig – 2 bags of DVDs 

Brian Birosh – 4 adult books   Dr. Corbett – toothbrushes! 

Julie Biever – 1 YA book, 1 audiobook Norton Family – 2 YA & 1 adult book 

Sharon Jackson – 10 adult paperbacks 
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Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays       7:00 pm  

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays       7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey  Mondays   8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 783-5571  

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market  Seasonal     793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday        7:00 pm  250-263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting 4th Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club                      Wednesdays       3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club  Mondays   3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                 10:00 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club  Thursday       3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In  Thursday       5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club   1st Thursday       7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday       1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday       7:00 pm  

Crib    Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                   1st Monday       As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist    Mondays       7:00 pm 
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SPRING BURNING 
 

As the weather starts to warm up many folks are beginning to plan some spring-

time cleanup activities including the removal of yard waste and debris. Please    

remember that under the Fire Protection & Life Safety Bylaw 775 which was   

adopted in 2010, no person shall light or start an open air fire within the District 

without first having obtained a Burning Permit from the Fire Chief or his designate. 

These permits are available at the District Office and can be issued for a onetime 

event or for an extended period of up to one year. 
 

The only time a permit is not required is during the following situations: 

 Burning refuse or garden waste only in an incinerator covered with a screen to 

prevent flying sparks and is approved by the Fire Chief  

 The cooking of food using a portable barbeque apparatus  

 Burning on privately owned lands or in developed campgrounds where fireplac-

es, stoves, and/or fire pits are provided and approved by the Fire Chief  

 Burning by the Fire & Rescue Services for the purposes of training  
 

If you are contemplating an open burn: 

 Consider your options to compost, recycle, or haul the material to the Hudson’s 

Hope Transfer Site. 

 Be a good neighbour. Burn only when it will not affect the health and welfare of 

the     community. 

 Call the BC Ministry of Environment to check the ventilation index at 1-888-

281-2992. The index must be “good” for the day of the burn and “fair” or 

“good” for the second day of the burn. 

 Check the wind conditions. If the wind is strong enough to carry sparks and 

embers to other combustible materials postpone your burn. 
 

Remember that your burn must comply with the Environmental Management Act 

and the Open Burning Smoke Control Regulation as well as the British Columbia 

Wildfire Act. 
 

Please remember these measures are in place to protect the health and safety of 

you and your neighbours. If you have any further questions regarding your burning 

activities please stop by the District Office to speak to Bob Norton the Director of 

Protective Services, or call 783-9901. 
 

For more information on the Environmental Management Act and the Open Burning 

Smoke Control Regulation visit http://www.bcairquality.ca/reports/agttobsc.html 
 

For more information on backyard burning and your obligations under the British 

Columbia Wildfire Act visit http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdfEn 
 

For more information on Industrial and Resource Management burning and your 

obligations      under the British Columbia Wildfire Act visit:                                                              

http://www.bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/ResourceMgmt.pdf 

http://www.bcairquality.ca/reports/agttobsc.html
http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdfEn
http://www.bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/ResourceMgmt.pdf
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Leo & Ethel Rutledge Scholarship 
 

APPLICATIONS NOW BEING RECEIVED 
 

Every year the District of Hudson’s Hope awards $1000 to one grade 12 
graduate who is interested in pursuing a post secondary education. The Dis-
trict looks at applicants who:  
 

 Will attend a full time institution within two years of the date of graduation from high 

school. 

 Academic Achievement. 

 Citizenship and Service to the Community. 

 Applications for this scholarship should be made in writing and should in-
clude: 
 Copy of Grade 11 final marks and report card marks received thus far in Grade 12. 

 A description of extra-curricular, community, or volunteer  

 activities in which the student  has participated. 

 A summary of past/current employment, if any. 

 A summary of goals and plans for post-secondary education. 

Applications must be delivered to the municipal office by June 1st, 2018 in 

a sealed envelope marked “Scholarship Application”.  

School District 60 wants you to know … 
 

You are your child’s first and best teacher.  You can help your child grow strong roots for 
learning both in and out of school. 

Independence means … 
 

having a voice and making choices 
providing opportunities for eating or 

dressing without help 
encouraging putting away toys or  
clothes, helping set or clear the table 
 

Why? When children are verbally capable of expressing many thoughts, feelings and needs, 
they are ready to take bigger steps toward independence.  Encouraging children to “do it 
themself” helps develop a healthy self-esteem.  When children can do things on their own it 
gives them opportunities to help or teach other children.  A child who is independent will feel 
confident, especially when you are not there. 
To find out more information go to: 
www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca 

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling 

Feature Listings  

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 
Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is the single 
largest financial transaction  most of us make so make 
sure you’re comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

5 Bedrooms 3 Bathrooms 

Fully fenced 10 acre property ! 

Newer barn on concrete founda-

5156 Beryl Prairie 

RD 

$399,900.00 

 MLS R2231958 

9001 Jamieson 

Ave 

$275,000.00 

 MLS R2223236 

5 Bedrooms 3 Bathrooms 

Swedish @ New Zealand Design! 

Waiting on your finishing touch-

10122 Macdou-

gall ST 

$99,900.00 

 MLS R2191272 

  

 3 Bedroom 1 Bathroom  

Detached workshop, torch-on roof  

fully fenced yard, large deck! 

Are you thinking of selling ?  Call Lanna Tucker-PREC   250-793-4270                      

Today For your “FREE” Market Evaluation!  Let's get your Property SOLD to-

12010 Turner Cres. 

$239,900.00 

 MLS R2246136 

6 Bedrooms 2 Bathrooms 

Upstairs has many updates! 

New kitchen cabinets, flooring, 

trim and all new windows ! 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 

Dennis Beattie  
Cell 250-783-0952              Home 250-783-9291  
Cell 250-262-1669  

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 
D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant



               The Bulletin                                                   32                                                      April 2018 

Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 
www.w6contracting.com  

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-783-3019 

(c) 250-320-9835 

http://www.w6contracting.com
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom plus Den 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: deafcandig@hotmail.com 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

SATURDAY  

April 28th   

 
 

MONDAY, 

April 30th 

IS “BAG DAY” 

1pm to 4 pm 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 14th 

 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus general-

ly starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM  
 

April 10th & 24th     

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   

Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

 Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

 Walking track and gym available 
 Seniors Discount at the restaurant on 

Tuesdays 
 Other stops may be possible: quick shop-

ping, library etc. 
 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am—5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday……….……………………………………  12:00 pm -  5:00 pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends…….…….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...……..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


